Message from the Chair of Governors – Autumn 2024

It was a privilege to take over the role of Chair of Governors from Colin Shuttleworth following his departure from the committee in the summer – we are grateful to Colin for the years of support he has offered to Tuxford Primary Academy and delighted that he is remaining involved with Diverse Academies as a Trust member. 
Thanks, should also be extended to Mrs Lawrence who has stepped into the role of Acting Principal this term at short notice and who is overseeing the day to day running of the school in Mrs Blacknell’s absence. We all wish Mrs Blacknell a speedy recovery.
It has been my great delight this term to be able to accompany Mrs Lawrence on tours of the school to show off to potential school governors what TPA has to offer – the children and staff continue to demonstrate the Trust’s core values of care, respect and empowerment in all that they do. The continued focus on good attendance is well-understood by children, and as a committee we are supportive of the school’s continued focus on children being at school ‘every day, on time’ to make the most of the wide range of educational opportunities and experiences available throughout the day.
At our committee meetings this term it has been wonderful to hear of the opportunities for families to get involved with school life through share the learning sessions and at a range of special assemblies and performances around Christmas, culminating in a well-attended carols around the tree just before the Christmas break.
Sue Jackson
Chair of Governors
Tuxford Primary Academy
